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San Diego Superior Court 
Reduces Public Business Hours 

 

As a result of reduced funding, the San Diego Superior Court is reducing its public business 

office hours beginning Monday, December 1, 2008. 

The current state budget has resulted in reduced funding for many state services, agencies and 

even the judicial branch.  In response to this budget crisis, the San Diego Superior Court has 

worked diligently over the past year to meet the needs of court users and litigants while reducing 

expenses to stay in line with our authorized level of funding.  One of the ways the court has 

responded to the new budget reality is to reduce the number of court employees by not replacing 

those who have retired or left the court workforce. “With fewer employees to handle the work of 

the court, and backlogs growing in many areas within the clerks’ offices, the court must take 

steps to balance the time it is open to the public with its need to provide the clerical time needed 

for necessary document processing that must occur to move cases through the court system in a 

timely manner.  Given the fiscal reality facing the court, we must reluctantly reduce our public 

service hours by one hour a day,” says Michael Roddy, Executive Officer of the San Diego 

Superior Court.   

Although the court is faced with this difficult decision to reduce public business office hours, 

it is continuing to develop new online services to provide easier and better access to current and  
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